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Dates for the Diary Dear Parent/Carer, 
 

We are both avid readers who advocate about the power 
that being a reader brings. A book is like a key; it unlocks 
so many possibilities, as well as being the conduit for all 
curriculum subjects.  
 

We are excited to announce the launch of this year’s 
summer challenge. In the past, Hunters Hall Primary has 
had the most children achieving this in comparison to 
other local schools and this year we would like to retain 
that crown.  
 

The Summer Reading Challenge is open to all children 
aged 4-11. The 2023 Challenge launches officially on 
Saturday 8th July.  
 

The Challenge will be running in all Barking and 
Dagenham Libraries throughout the holidays.  
 

So, if you are still pondering on why your child should sign 
up, then think about the following benefits:  

 Your child will be better prepared to return to 
school in the autumn. 

 The Challenge supports the move into a new year 
group. 

 Becoming more independent in their reading 
boosts children’s confidence and self-esteem. 

 The library provides free access to books and fun 
family activities all through the summer. 

 Library staff are on hand to offer support and book 
recommendations. 
 

Sign up here: summerreadingchallenge.org.uk or in 
person at your nearest library.  
 

Selina Frazer and Michael Kaitell 
Co-Headteachers 

Summer Term 

Tuesday 27th June – Road Safety Roadshow 
Wednesday 28th June – 3G Upminster 
Bridge visit 
Thursday 29th June – 3Z & 3T Upminster 
Bridge visit 
Thursday 6th July – Sports Day 

9:00-9:45 am – Reception 
10:00-10:45 am – Year 1 & 2 
11:00- 11:45 am – Year 3 & 5 
1:30-2:30pm – Year 4 & 6 
 

Wednesday 19th July – Last day for EYFS 
(Nursery & Reception)  
 
Friday 21st July – Last day of academic year 

Year 6 finish at 12:00pm 
Rest of school (Year 1 to Year 5) 

finish at 1:00pm 
 

Summer Holiday Uniform Sales 

Monday 14 Aug 10:00am to 2:00pm 

Monday 4 Sep 10:00 am to 2:00pm 
 

Thrive School of Excellence 

 

Sun Safety Attendance 

 

Congratulations to 1H in Key Stage 1 who achieved 97.50% 
this week and to 4G in Key Stage 2 with 98.80% 
 

Class 
Attendance 

% 
Class 

Attendance 
% 

Class 
Attendance 

% 

RB 96.90 2D 97.00 4TH 94.00 

RH 88.97 2K 86.67 5A 96.18 

RR 93.57 3G 91.07 5D 94.29 

1H 97.50 3T 96.90 5Y 94.07 

1K 91.79 3Z 94.64 6E 92.67 

1L 93.21 4G 98.80 6L 96.07 

2A 94.29 4R 94.23 6N 96.43 

 

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/


School Uniform 

School uniform can be purchased every Monday from 3:00-4:00pm in the dining 
hall. 

In a hope to reduce the cost of school uniform, from September, you will have the 
option to purchase iron-on badges for plain white polo shirts and plain red 
jumpers. Badges will cost £1.20 and should make uniform more affordable.  

Uniform can also be purchased online: 
www.schooluniformdirect.org.uk/schools/product-category/schools-and-
clubs/hunters-hall-primary/  
 

Or Telephone: 01992 763679 / Email: info@schooluniformdirect.org.uk 
 

Parent Hub 

We would like all parents/carers to join us on Parent Hub.  

Parent Hub is a FREE app that helps keep you up to date with what’s going on at 
school. You’ll receive messages, pictures, documents and newsletters, all in one 
handy place. 

1. Download the Parent Hub app from your app store (iPhone or Android). 

2. Create yourself an account. 

3. Choose “Add a School” and enter: 

 @HuntersHallPS 

 

 

 

To find out more, click the link below for a useful guide.  

 

https://support.parenthub.co.uk/hc/en-us/articles/6172951020689-How-to-
translate-messages-in-the-Parent-Hub-app  

 

Reporting absence  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.schooluniformdirect.org.uk/schools/product-category/schools-and-clubs/hunters-hall-primary/
http://www.schooluniformdirect.org.uk/schools/product-category/schools-and-clubs/hunters-hall-primary/
mailto:info@schooluniformdirect.org.uk
https://support.parenthub.co.uk/hc/en-us/articles/6172951020689-How-to-translate-messages-in-the-Parent-Hub-app
https://support.parenthub.co.uk/hc/en-us/articles/6172951020689-How-to-translate-messages-in-the-Parent-Hub-app
https://www.parenthub.co.uk/


Feel, Stop, Think, Choose… 

Our aim is to empower our children so that they can manage their emotions in a productive way. One 
such way is for our children to reflect on the following four questions. “How are you feeling?” 
“What has made you feel like this?” “How can this be solved?” “How can we help?”  
By working through these four things – children begin to self-regulate and problem solve for 
themselves. 
 
Try it out at home.  

 

  



Summer Reading Challenge: Ready, Set, Read! 

  

Year 4 Science Homework 

 
Posters created by Gabriele and Mercy (4R) 

www.summerreadingchallenge.org.uk


Sporting Achievement 

I enjoy football. Last 

Saturday, I was given an 

amazing trophy to keep. I 

received the trophy because 

I try my best, never give up 

and help my team mates when 

playing the game, I love. My 

managers say that they can 

put me anywhere on the pitch. 

 

You can do whatever you want 

if you put your mind to it! 

Abbie (4R) 

Becoming a chorister at St Paul’s Cathedral 

Does your child love to sing? St Paul’s Cathedral is looking for the next generation of choristers. From 
September 2023 we will also be welcoming girls to the choir for the first time. Girls and Boys in Years 2-5 can 
join at any time of the year. We are looking for responsive, energetic young people who have a love of singing 
and an instinct for music – and no previous training or musical experience is necessary. You can find out more 
about the audition process here: 
 
https://www.stpauls.co.uk/join-cathedral-choir 
 
There is a ‘Being a Chorister’ experience on Zoom, with a tour of the Cathedral, school, boarding house, and 
some live singing for families to join in with. The next session is on Wednesday 21stJune at 6pm for boys and 
6:45pm for girls, and parents can book a place by filling in this form: 
 
https://forms.gle/bCDvEnhXF459XBWE8 
 
Further sessions take place regularly so do ask for further dates if you can’t make this one. If you have any 
further questions, please email Angela Palotai (apalotai@stpaulscathedral.org.uk). 
 
Carris Jones 
Vicar Choral & Girls Voices Project Manager 
Music 
 
The Chapter House  
St Paul's Churchyard 
London 
EC4M 8AD 

02072468368   el Ext: 1368 
 

https://www.stpauls.co.uk/join-cathedral-choir
https://forms.gle/bCDvEnhXF459XBWE8
mailto:apalotai@stpaulscathedral.org.uk
tel:02072468368


5Y ~ DT Lesson 
 

Next Year’s Academic Calendar 

 



Year 1 – Raphael’s Park Visit 
 

1L 

 

     
 
 

     
 



    

     

 



Westminster Windrush 75 Festival 

Honouring, acknowledging and celebrating the 75th anniversary of the extraordinary people who 
boarded on the Windrush for a better life. But this new chapter of their lives soon became a long road 
ahead of them with racism and segregation. 
 

Yesterday Miss Monrose attended the Westminster Windrush 75 Festival alongside her grandmother 
Roseline. This festival highlights the history and culture of the black community in the UK through TV, 
Music, politics, fashion etc.  Ms Roseline Monrose came to England 1962 from St. Lucia on the HMT 
Empire Windrush to find love with her now late husband, Mitchel. She began working her way into 
society as a catering assistant for the Metropolitan Police, then became charge of catering in 1969. 
She overcame the obstacles through her job. Settled into her new way of life.  The hardest thing about 
it was not being able to find a place to live and experiencing the cold weather. Not something that I 
never experienced in the Caribbean. The love I had for my husband kept me going and pushing 
through. I cherish the memories we shared with one another. 
 

Back in 2022, Roseline had the opportunity to be a part of a documentary focusing on the lives during 
and after Windrush. 'Still We Rise' has made it to multiple film festivals with more showings this month 
across London. There were many notable faces at the Westminster festival such as the Major of 
Westminster Councillor Patricia McAllister, British Soul Singer Heather Small and Ozzy and Carol, 
Veterans women of the Royal Army Corps, who led the army tribute at the base for the late Flight 
Sergeant Peter Brown in 2021. We value, respect and will continue to remember this time in history as 
with the Windrush, brought the well-known Notting Hill Carnival. 
 

 
 



Reading for Pleasure Matters at Hunters Hall 
 

Reading for Pleasure Matters at Hunters Hall 
 

Ever got stuck when choosing a book to buy or borrow from the library? 
Ever wondered what your teachers, family or friends like to read? 
Well, our new weekly book review section is just what you need! 
Here are Miss Phillip’s recommendations: 
 

 

Reading interest: 4-8 
 
I recommend ‘The Bad Seed by Jory John. This is a 
book about a bad seed. A baaaaaaaaaad seed. How 
bad? Do you really want to know? You will have to read 
the story to find out! It’s a great story about how we can 
choose to be happy and how much nicer that is for 
everyone. 

 

 

Reading interest: 8-12 
 
‘Super Hero Zero’ is a graphic novel that will appeal to 
reluctant readers. It’s fine not to read books with really 
long stories. I always liked graphic novels and comic 
strips. It’s a skill to ‘read’ the pictures as well as the 
words! 

 

 

Reading interest: 10-adult 
 
I really enjoyed reading ‘The Snow Globe’ by Jean Ure. 
It took me a long time to learn to read because I am 
dyslexic. The yellow pages really help me. The story 
reminded me of the feelings I had when I started 
secondary school and how much better I felt once I 
made new friends. 

 
 

 



Camp iRock 

 

Holiday Activity Camp 

 



Mental Health Support Team 

 



Breakfast Club Donations Wanted 

  

DHP Scheme Household Support Fund 

  



RockSteady 

 

https://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com/info-for-parents  

 

Call 0330 113 0330  

 

https://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com/info-for-parents

